
Eyota Township Board Meeting 
November 20,2017 

Call to Order 7:00PM 
 

Present:  V. Hammel, J. Schumann, D. O'Neill, Brian Halvorson, 
D. Kullot 
Absent:  R. Mason 
Guests: M. Lewis 
 
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
The Clerk's Report was reviewed and approved. 
 
The treasurer's report was presented.  The report states as presented. 
 
Fire department Issues: 
 a. The sale of the old fire truck number 5 was not completed.  The 
buyer backed out on the deal.  The department has not made a decision 
regarding what to do with the truck given efforts to sell it have not been 
failed. 
 b. Brian Halvorson informed the board the fire department is working 
toward establishing charitable gambling.  The proceeds will be invested for 
the purchase of a new truck when the need arises. 
 
Clerk Position:   
 Mr. O'Neill informed the board Mr. Mason will not be available for 
the remainder of meeting until his term ends in March 2018.  Mr. Mason has 
not resigned.  Mr. Hammel, deputy clerk, has agreed to cover the position 
until the election, thus giving interested candidates the opportunity to file for 
the position. 
 
MAT State Meeting: 
 The annual meeting of MAT was held in Rochester November 16 thru 
18.  Mr. O'Neill reported on the meeting.  Water quality was the theme of 
the meeting.  Mr. O'Neill noted the discussion of chloride (Salt) impact on 
the water quality.  He recommended the board investigate alternative sources 
for dust control.  He will look into these options further. 
 
Township road issues: 



 Mr. O'Neill reported on the septic testing currently being carried out 
by Olmsted County. 
 Mr. O'Neill reported a sink hole on 10th St was discovered and has 
been repaired. 
 10th St west has become a dumping ground for tires.  Mr. O'Neill 
delivered 9 tires plus a freezer picked up on 10th St.  Mr. Kullot noted there 
are more tires on that stretch of road plus what he has picked up and is 
keeping at his residence until they can be taken to the county recycling site. 
 Mr. schumann reported the county is looking into the residence where 
there are concerns of stockpiling trash. 
 
Bills: 
 The board approved and paid bills totaling $5736.55 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM. 
 

Respectfully Submitted   
 

Daniel O'Neill   
Acting Clerk   

. 
 
  
 
 


